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I would like to take this time to 
acknowledge and thank all of the 
club members who threw their 
hats in the ring for our new slate 
of officers and directors; Doug 

Mason - Vice President, Jim 

Roberts - Secretary, Barney Sko-

gerson - Treasurer, Mike Dahl-

meir - Membership Chairman, 
Darrell Mc Cracken - Board 
Member, Leroy DeMond - Board 
Member, Pauline Jones - Web 
Site Manager and David Clai-

borne - State Representative and 
Newsletter Editor. These members 
have graciously volunteered to 
many hours of service for our or-
ganization. They deserve your 
recognition and support. If any of 
them call on you for assistance, 
please show them your apprecia-
tion by providing them with any 
needed assistance to evolve in the 
successful performance of their 
club tasks and assignments. 
 
I am pleased to announce  that our 
Audit Committee, consisting of  
Mike Roberts, Mike Dahlmeir, 
Scott Dickson and Mary Jo 

Dickson, has completed their au-
dit of our books and equipment 
inventory. Their report to our 
membership will be presented at 
our next meeting. I am looking 
forward to an enlightening report 
from the committee. 

We are still in the need of some-
one experienced in web site de-
sign and management to step up 
to the plate and assist Pauline 

Jones with her web site duties. 
Pauline has gone into full retire-
ment and she would like to turn 
this duty over to someone else. If 
you are interested, please call 
Pauline at 208-375-0101 to make 
arrangements for assisting her in 
this much needed project. 
 
I was able to attend the Earth Day 
cleanup sponsored by the Kuna 
Club in the Murphy area from 4-
22-10 through 4-25-10. The Kuna, 
Boise, Canyon County, Emmett 
and Mountain Home clubs all had 
members come forward to assist 
in trail maintenance and cleanup 
of the area encompassing BLM 
land and Joyce Ranch property. 
Due to their cleanup efforts in the 
past two years they did not have 
as much trash to pick up and we 
were able to do more rid-
ing along with the 
cleanup. Beth lead the 
Kuna club with a ride up 
to the cabin on Paul Net-

tleton's ranch where they 
stocked the cabin with 
provisions donated by 
club members. They also 
gave the cabin a thorough 
clean up. Saturday night 

the Kuna club provided bird meat 
for a BBQ. Washington of the 
Mountain Home club prepped 
and cooked the chicken and we 
all consumed vast quantities of 
bird meat and trimmings. It was a 
gastronomical delight of the high-
est order.  Saturday night we 
were all treated to a special visit 
by rancher and Boise club mem-
ber, Paul Nettleton of the Joyce 

Ranch. He acknowledged his ap-
preciation of our efforts in clean-
ing up the area with a secret spe-
cial presentation of liquid liba-
tions which were enjoyed by all 
of our members present. M. J. 
Byrne of the Boise District BLM 
was also present to thank us for 
our efforts in the cleanup. Inset is 
a photo of Ray Ingram,  Haden 

Claiborne,  Paul Nettleton,  

Rusty Faircloth,  Jay Hastings 

& son, Elizabeth Gilman and  
Mary Byrne during the BBQ.  

STORY CONTINUED—PG. 4 
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Idaho Pizza Company 
405 E. Fairview - Meridian 

Meeting Date & Time 

 

Officers, Directors, & Committee Coordinators 

Haden Claiborne, President ........................ ….869-2640 
   hadkat@icehouse.net 

Doug Mason, Vice President..........................  412-3688 
   wheelerdmason@yahoo.com 

Jim Roberts, Secretary .................................... 954-0901 
jim@jvtinvestigations.com 

Barney Skogerson, Treasurer .......................... 336-0267 
   sandeskog@juno.com  

LeRoy DeMond, Director (2013) ......................  898-5884 
fdemond@msn.com 

Mike Dahlmeir, Director (2012) ........................ 989-1606 
   michaeld@rmci.net 

Darrell McCracken, Director (2011) .................. 939-8478 
darrelmc@cableone.net 

David Claiborne, Newsletter  .......................... 867-7062 
   dpc@ringertlaw.com 

Pauline Jones, Website .................................... 375-0101 
   prpjones@cableone.net  

Pat McBrayer, Club Store ............................... 938-0149 
bmcbrayer@msn.com 

Officers & Directors 

     Dues:  There are three basic membership  
options available: 
• Individual (18 & older) $15 per Year 
• Family (Individual/Spouse) $20 per Year 
• Sponsor/Dealer $60 per Year 
• Associate (Advocate) $10 per Year 
Dues are based on a calendar year—January to December 

All renewals are due January 1 and expire December 31. 
 

MEMBERSHIP CARD IS WORTH 10% OFF  

ACCESSORIES AT PARTICIPATING  

SPONSORS.  DON’T FORGET TO  

SHOW YOUR CARD! 

 

Membership Dues 

 

Boise ATV Trail Riders —Meet third Tuesday at 7:00 
p.m. at Idaho Pizza Company, 405 E. Fairview, Merid-
ian.  Contact Haden Claiborne at (208) 869-2640 or by e
-mail hadkat@icehouse.net. 

Canyon County Freedom Fourwheelers —Meet sec-
ond Wednesday at Canyon Creek Restaurant & Lounge, 
I-84 exit 36, 1411 Shilo Drive, Nampa. Contact Carl 
Bloomquist at (208) 989-7242 or by e-mail cbloom-
quist@localnet.com. 

Emmett ATV Rough Riders —Meet third Wednesday, 
7:00 p.m. at LaCosta Mexican restaurant.  Contact Ray 
Ingram at  365-1465 or by e-mail raybevin-
gram@q.com . 

Kuna Trail Riders —Meet fourth Tuesday, 7:00 p.m. 
at Peregrine Steaks & Spirits in Kuna. Contact Elizabeth 
Gilman at 870-5416 or by e-mail eecg28@ msn.com . 

Mountain Home ATV Club —Meet third Thursday at 
Carlos in Mountain Home.  Contact Rusty Faircloth at 
832-1275 or by e-mail mhatvclub@msn.com. 

Tuesday, May 18 
(3rd Tuesday of each 

Month) 

Southwest Region ATV Clubs 

Idaho State ATV Association 

Officers 

& 

     Chapter Representatives 
 
Clark Collins, President ............................. ….237-3460 

   brclark@sharetrails.org  

Karen Crosby, Vice President ........................................  
   karenlcros@msn.com 

David Claiborne, Secretary ............................. 867-7062 
dpc@ringertlaw.com 

Frank Axtell, Treasurer ................................... 635-0006 
   frank@northidahoatv.org  

David Claiborne, Boise Chapter Rep. ............. 867-7062 
   dpc@ringertlaw.com 

 

The Boise ATV Trail Riders are proud members of the 
Idaho State ATV Association, an organization composed 
of ATV clubs throughout the State of Idaho dedicated to 
the advancement of ATV interests and riding opportuni-

ties.  For more information, contact an officer or our 
chapter representative. 
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WHAT’S GOING ON WITH BOISE ATV TRAIL RIDERS 

April 1, 2010 Balance  = $2,311.95 

Dues Paid   + $50.00 
New Sponsors   + $60.00 
Donations Received  + $40.00 
Website Fee   - $37.38 
April 30, 2010 Balance  = $2,424.57 

 

If you have questions or concerns re-
garding club finances, please contact 
our treasurer, Barney Skogerson at san-
deskog@juno.com. 

CLUB FINANCES 

SPONSOR OF THE MONTH 

GRIZZLY SPORTS, Caldwell, Idaho.  Grizzly 
Sports markets itself as having a wide variety of 
powersports products, including ATVs, that is sec-
ond to none.  Whether you're waist deep in snow or 
just itching to get to the track, they are there to help 
you get where you need to go. They have a friendly 
and knowledgeable staff conveniently located in 
nearby Caldwell on Cleveland Blvd.  They are 
happy to help you find either the perfect recreational 
vehicle or the parts you've been looking for.  Check 
out their parts, service and products on the Internet 
at www.grizzlysportsusa.com. 
 
Remember, the sponsor of the month always has the 
opportunity to speak to the group at our monthly 
meeting.  We hope to see the folks from Grizzly 
Sports at our meeting on May 18. 

FEATURE MEMBER 

TOM McKINSTRY, Meridian, Idaho.  A long 
time resident of Meridian Idaho, Tom worked 
for Mountain Bell / US West for 33 years when 
he retired as a service manager in 1999. For the 
past ten years he has been a part of the Indian 
Creek Winery team serving as the sales and mar-
keting manager.  Tom has been a volunteer for 
the Meridian Food bank for the past three years, 
a long term member, serving on the board and 
twice past president of the Meridian Optimist 
Club, a member of the Meridian Chamber of 
Commerce and served as chair for various com-
mittees for the past 30 plus years. Tom has been 
a recipient of both the Small Business Person of 
the Year award for the Meridian Chamber in 
2002 and the Man of the Year for Meridian in 
2004. He is a graduate of Leadership Meridian 
and the Meridian City Public Safety Academy. 
Tom has many hobbies that keep him busy in-
cluding geocaching, woodworking, golfing, 4-
wheeling and traveling with his wife, Becky, in 
their motor home. He is most proud of his title of 
grandpa with 5 grandchildren. He is dad to 
Nicole and Cari and enjoys spending time with 
his family.  

MAY BUSINESS 

Expect the following topics of discussion at the 
May membership meeting - 
♦ Treasury and Equipment Audit Report 
♦ Recent Events and Upcoming Rides 
♦ Member  Raffle—Must be Present to Win 
♦ Ride Reports 
♦ Trail Cleanup and Maintenance Reports 
♦ Fun and fellowship ! ! ! 

The winner of the progressive pot is a random 
club member, who must be present to win.  Last 
month’s winner, Robert and Linda Hamilton, 
was not present at the meeting and lost the op-

portunity to win $250.00.  Who 
will it be this month?  You 
must be present at the meeting 
to win! 

PROGRESSIVE MONEY POT 



 

 

 

 

   

4 

CONTINUED FROM PG. 1 

 
As many of you are aware, I in-
jured my right knee last summer 
and I am still mending. This be-
comes a slow process when you 
are in an accelerated and ad-
vanced stage of life. It was hard 
for me to bend down to pick up 
objects. Many club members of 
our sister clubs that were riding 
with me put up with my malady 
and assisted me in opening and 
closing gates, picking up debris, 
moving dirt and rocks and other 
menial tasks.  I just want to let 
them know how much I appreciate 
the fact that I am deeply proud  of 
all of our club members in the 
way they treat each other out on 

the trail and at our meets. Our 
people are so gracious in thinking 
about the other fellow and doing 
their best to make others happy 
and fulfilled in their ATV experi-
ences. That's why this year I am 
starting off on a practice of pro-
viding a theme for the year in all 
of our events. You will be hearing 
more about this in the future. Our 
theme for this year in our Boise 
Trail Riders club is "Always 

Think About the Other Guy".  I 
would like all of our sister clubs 
to keep this theme in mind 
throughout the rest of this year 
and encourage them to join in our 
theme for the year. Who knows, 
maybe next year we can call on 
another club to come forward 

with a new theme for next year! 
  
 As we move forward this sum-
mer there will be endless oppor-
tunities to join in our club rides 
and projects with the Idaho State 
ATV Association clubs through-
out the state. Let us move for-
ward with enthusiasm in helping 
our fellow club members to 
"Always Think About the 

Other Guy".  I look forward to 
seeing all of you at our future 
meetings, projects and rides. I 
hope I will be able to help you as 
much as you are helping me! 
  

 Story by Haden Claiborne 

President, Boise ATV Trail Riders 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE (CONTINUED) 

BAYHORSE VOLUNTEER HOST NEEDED 

Bayhorse offers a unique opportu-
nity for someone to enjoy the 
great outdoors in a remote central 
mountain area of Idaho.  Located 
about 12 miles from the town of 
Challis, Bayhorse is an old ghost 
town with much to offer.  Bay-
horse has historical and cultural 
features to share and access to 
hundreds of miles of trails on 
State, BLM and US Forest Service 
lands.  The park host lives on site 
at Bayhorse and site amenities 

include a pad, propane tank, and 
sewer hookup.   Electricity is pro-
vided by generator and water is 
hauled in.  Projects may include:  
general maintenance, interpretive 
tours, visitor services, trail work 
and much more. 
Work or play—
it’s a wonderful 
place to be.  
Nearby are nu-
merous fishing, 
hiking or riding 

opportunities in the vast central 
Idaho wilderness.  Information 
on being a volunteer can be 
found by going to: https://
w w w . v o l u n t e e r . g o v / g o v /
results.cfm?states=ID. 
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2510 Nampa / Caldwell Blvd 
Nampa, ID   

468-0775  

 

 

Get your 2010  

membership today!   

706-1000 or 1-800-822-1616 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS 

 

OutLawOutLaw  
MOTOR SPORTS 

WWW.OUTLAWMOTORSPORTSINC.NET 
    
 

YAMAHA     MIRAGE TRAILERS           HONDA 
 

504 NW 1st     Randy & Dustin James 
Enterprise, OR                  541-426-3491 

97828                                    888-603-1273                           
outlaw@eoni.com 
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Future rides and events are listed below from the local 
Idaho State ATV Association clubs.  Rides may be can-
celled at the last minute due to weather, fire, schedules, 
etc.  Please contact the Ride Leader or check Southwest 
Region ATV Ride Center (SWR Ride Center) at 
www.boiseatvtrailriders.org/BBS the day before the ride 
to find out if there has been any changes.  Be sure to come 
to the monthly meetings for additional information about 
the current month’s rides. 

Rides & Events Schedule 

MAY 2010 
 
Saturday, MAY 8:  Owyhee Loop.  Meet at end 
of pavement on the Silver City road for departure at 
0930.  Ride Leader, Jim Maxey, 895-0947 (Boise) 
jimmaxey@hotmail.com 
 
 
Saturday, May 15:  Danskin Clean Up. .  Mtn 
Home members will start at Case Creek and Boise 
members will start at Bender Creek and meet in the 
middle somewhere. We will depart Terry’s at 8:30 
a.m. sharp and head out to Case Creek Trailhead for 
a 10:00 a.m. departure. Ride Miles: 35-40 miles. 
Mtn Home POCs: Mtn Home: Ride Leader: Rusty 
371-1274 (Mountain Home) mhatvclub@msn.com  
The Boise contingent will meet at the Bender Creek 
Trailhead for a 1000 departure time.  Ride Leader: 
Bill 375-0101   (Boise) 
 
 
☺Sunday, MAY 16:  Thorn Creek Butte. .  Meet 
at the Hwy 21 bridge over Mores Cr. by Lucky Peak 
Reservoir; depart at 9:00am.  Easy riding, route, & 
mileage TBD by snow conditions.  Ride Leader:  
Carl 989-7242 (Canyon County) cbloom-
quist@localnet.com 
 
 
☺Saturday, MAY 22:  Jordan Craters/Hole In 

The Wall.  Meet at the ION Truck Stop on Hwy. 95 
at 8:30. 45 miles.  Intermediate. Ride Leader, Willy, 
343-5555 (Kuna) spivabs@aol.com  
 
 
Thursday – Monday, MAY 27-31:  Grimes 

Creek Gold Mine (Memorial Day Weekend).  
TBA Ride Leader, Cary (Kuna) 863-3580 

Saturday, MAY 29:  Crouch/ Boiling Springs 

(Memorial Day Weekend).  Campout is possible.  
Departing restaurant in Crouch at 9:00 a.m. and pro-
ceed north (about 9 miles) to the snowmobile park-
ing area just north of Tie Creek Campground.  Make 
a left turn into the parking area.  Departing the park-
ing area 10:00 a.m. for a glorious ride through the 
Boise National Forest.  The ride is on Forest roads 
and trails, lots of turns, nothing extreme. Exact route 
to be determined at pre-ride.  For Campers:  Nor-
mally, there is adequate camping area in the parking 
lot or nearby, but this is Memorial Day??  NO FIRE 
for lunch. Ride:  65 miles.   Ride Leader, Darrel 939-
8478 (Boise) darrelmc@cableone.net 
 
Memorial Day—Hells Canyon.  An ATV and UTV 
ride in to Hells Canyon will take place Saturday, 
May 29, through Sunday, May 30.  The route leaves 
from the Salmon River in Whitebird, travels through 
the historic Kirkwood Ranch in Hells Canyon, and 
then ends at the Snake River .  The first day will con-
sist of 78 miles.  On day 2, you will travel in to Pitts-
burg Landing and on the Big Canyon Trail, a 60 mile 
adventure.  Be sure to bring lunch and lots of gas.  
For more information, contact Harold Morris (tel. 
208-665-2046), Don Butler (208-687-3970), or Larry 
Waddell (208-660-7874). 
 
☺Thursday – Sunday, JUN 3-6:  Sage Hen 

Cleanup and/or Campout.  Final Plans and camp-
ing area TBD closer to ride date.  Ride Leaders:  Ray 
365-2465 (Emmett) and Bill 375-0101 (Boise). 

Trail Difficulty Guide 
☺ EASY — Mostly flat trails/roads with gradual hills, no side 

hills, some water crossings less than 10 inches in depth, and 
possible mud depending on season. 

 INTERMEDIATE — Some side hills, loose rocks, water 
crossings between 10 to 16 inches in depth, possible muddy 
and ruddy trails/roads, and occasional steep hills, and possible 
some snow and/or ice depending on the season. 

� DIFFICULT — Possible rocky or deep ruddy trails/roads 
and steep side hills, potential water crossings with depth over 
16 inches, very slow travel and possible deep snow and/or ice 
depending on the season. 

©  COMBINATION — Combination of difficulties or 
variety of terrain (Intermediate to Difficult). 

?   NOT KNOWN — No information at publishing time. 

Note:  The conditions of the trails or roads are subject to time of year and 

weather. 

mailto:jimmaxey@hotmail.com�
mailto:cbloomquist@localnet.com�
mailto:cbloomquist@localnet.com�
mailto:cbloomquist@localnet.com�
mailto:cbloomquist@localnet.com�
mailto:darrelmc@cableone.net�
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Classified Listings 

 

Have “Stuff” to Sell?  Place ad in our 
Newsletter! 

                  Contact David by e-mail: 
dpc@ringertlaw.com 

 
There is no charge for members to list used items for sale in 
this newsletter.  Items will be listed for the month requested 

only, unless the listing is renewed each month. 

 

BE AWARE OF NOXIOUS WEED DANGERS 

Memorial Day weekend tradition-
ally marks the start of Idaho’s rec-
reational season. But state noxious 
weed officials say it is also the start 
of the state’s greatest period of 
threat from the spread of noxious 
weeds.  That means Idahoans 
headed out to recreate need to exer-
cise special care in helping to pre-
vent new noxious weed infesta-
tions from gaining footholds in the 
state’s great outdoors. 
 
“Idahoans will be boating, hiking, 
camping and participating in other 
recreational outdoor activities, all 
of which can unknowingly spread 
noxious weeds. The best way to 
control these invasive weeds from 
spreading is to stop them from 
hitching rides on boats, trailers, 
RVs, bikes, camping equipment, 
ATV’s even your clothing or ani-
mals,” said Roger Batt, Idaho 
Weed Awareness Campaign coor-
dinator. 
 
Invasive weeds pose a serious 
threat to Idaho’s economy, ecology 
and agriculture, causing an esti-
mated $300 million annually in 
damages. The state annually spend 
upwards of $20 million to combat 
noxious weeds but still loses con-
trol of hundreds of acres of land 

every day to 57 varieties of nox-
ious weeds known to have in-
fested the state.  Batt said there 
are several tips recreationalists 
can follow to help control noxious 
weeds. 
 
♦ Learn to identify plants com-

mon to your favorite recrea-
tion areas, so you can recog-
nize potential invaders and 
report them to land and wild-
life managers or your County 
Weed Superintendent located 
under County Government in 
the phonebook. 

 
♦ Avoid traveling through weed

-infested areas with ATV’s 
and other off-road vehicles.  
Driving through infested areas 
can pick up and distribute 
weeds and weed seed. 

 
♦ Only set up camp in weed-free 

areas. 
 
♦ Don’t pick or transport “pretty 

wildflowers” you can’t iden-
tify – they may be noxious 
weeds whose seeds you are 
inadvertently spreading to 
new locations. 

 
 

♦ Check boats, trailers, and 
watercraft carefully after 
they are pulled from the wa-
ter for signs of aquatic 
weeds such as Eurasian wa-
termilfoil. 

 
“Some of Idaho’s worst noxious 
weeds disguise themselves as 
pretty wild flowers.  That’s why 
it is crucial that Idahoans know 
how to spot a noxious weed and 
to tell it apart from native vege-
tation so we can stay ahead of 
the spread of noxious weeds,” 
Batt added. 
 
Idahoans are urged to get their 
own copy of the Campaign’s 
free Idaho Noxious Weed 
Guidebook. The detail- packed, 
115-page book has color photos 
of Idaho’s 57 noxious weeds, 
plus detailed information about 
how to identify the different 
species of noxious weeds.  You 
can get a free copy of the book 
by going to the Idaho Weed 
A w a r e n e s s  w e b s i t e  a t 
www.idahoweedawareness.com 
 

Story from Roger Batt, 

Idaho Weed Awareness Campaign 
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SHARING OUR TRAILS: A GUIDE TO TRAIL ETIQUETTE 

CALL FOR CONTRIBUTIONS 

TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Please help keep our newsletter great and informative.  
Send us summaries and photographs 
of your ATV fun—the family ride, a 
club ride, ride suggestions, or any 
other ATV joy. 

 
Ride leaders, please remember to 

send in a ride journal and photographs after rides that 
you lead so they can be spotlighted in the newsletter. 
Next month we hope to spotlight new ATV’s and 

technology that may be of interest to our members.  

If you have anything on this topic you would like 

to contribute, please send it to the newsletter edi-

tor. 

In many areas where we recreate, 
trails are open to and shared by 
equestrians, OHV riders, bicycle 
riders, runners and hikers. Trail 
sharing can and does work when 
people respect each other and work 
cooperatively to keep each other 
safe. 
 
While it is important for people to 
respect each other on the trail, it is 
important to remember that eques-
trians are dealing not only with 
other trail enthusiasts’ personali-
ties, they also are working with 
horses whose temperaments are as 
individual as our own. Horses’ 
natural instincts can influence their 
behaviors and affect the way they 
react to circumstances encountered 
on the trail. 
 
Rules of Common Courtesy: 

♦ Respect all trail restrictions and 
use only trails open to your 
mode of transportation. 

♦ Be considerate of others on the 

road or trail. 
♦ When traveling on shared-use 

trails, continually watch for 
other types of recreationists. 

♦ Slow down when sight lines 
are poor. 

♦ Keep speeds low around other 
recreationists. 

♦ Keep noise and dust down. 
♦ Keep your ears open – no ear 

buds for an MP3.  Listening to 
headphones or ear buds can 
make it difficult to hear and 
communicate with other rec-
reationists. In some areas, it is 
illegal to operate vehicles or 
bikes with both ears covered. 

♦ Keep pets under control.  
Some trails require dogs to be 

leashed.  
♦ Be familiar with local rules.  

Rules of Yielding: 

 

♦ Yield the right of way to 
those passing you from be-
hind or traveling uphill. 

♦ Motorized vehicles yield to 
mountain bikes, runners, 
hikers, and horses. 

♦ Mountain bikes yield to run-
ners, hikers and horses. 

♦ Runners and hikers yield to 
horses. 

Want to Become a 

Club Member, 

send us a 

Membership 

Application 

Every ATV rider must be an ambassador for the 
sports. Please give careful consideration to your ef-
fect on the trails, environment and others. The future 
of your sport depends on it.  Minimizing environ-

mental impact!  Every effort should be made to 
minimize the impact of your machine on the trail 
and surrounding environment. Using skill and com-
mon sense you can negotiate various obstacles and 
riding conditions that have the potential to cause 
damage. Remember, areas closed to ATVs are done 
so for a reason; please respect these special areas.  If 
you see someone riding irresponsibly, off-trail or 
dangerously, try to record the machine's registration 
number, report the activity to the local authority with 
jurisdiction over those lands. Remember, bad behav-
ior by some individuals can harm all ATV users. 

BE AN ATV AMBASSADOR! 



 
 

 

 

 

  
2957 E. Fairview 

Avenue 
 

Meridian ID  83642 
 
 

(208) 888-6565 
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! !   R I D E   R E P O R T S * * * R I D E   R E P O R T S   ! ! 

MURPHY AREA—EARTH DAY CLEANUP 
Murphy, Idaho Area.  April 23-25, 2010.  Organized by Kuna Chapter, Elizabeth Gilman, President. 

 
From April 23 through April 25, the Kuna Trail Riders 
sponsored an Earth Day Clean Up Project just south of Mur-
phy, Idaho on land managed by the BLM and owned by the 
Joyce Ranch. Over sixty members of the Kuna Trail Riders, 
the Boise ATV Trail Riders, the Canyon County ATV Club, 
the Emmett ATV Rough Riders and the Mountain Home 
ATV Club showed up for the project and spent three days 
cleaning up trails in the area, maintaining area trails and get-
ting to know each other better.  Doug Mason from the Boise 
ATV Trail Riders and Washington from the Mountain 
Home ATV Club had a most wonderful time hauling gar-
bage and debris away from the Montini Cabin. After they 

carted away the trash from around the cabin, other club members gave the cabin a thorough cleaning inside 
and stocked it with non perishable provisions.  Crossing Sinker Creek was a tricky ordeal—water levels are 
high.  Most of our time was spent working on the cleanup project. However some of us just had to take time 
out for a little relaxation! Paul Nettleton from the Joyce Ranch and Mary Byrne of the BLM showed up for 
the BBQ Saturday night and thanked us for our efforts. 
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! !   R I D E   R E P O R T S * * * R I D E   R E P O R T S   ! ! 

JUMP CREEK LOOP 
Jump Creek Loop.  April 17, 2010.  Ride Leader Haden Claiborne. 

 

Gary Rostock  Mike Dahlmeir, Darrell McCracken and Haden Claiborne 
took a 90 mile loop from Jump Creek to Succor Creek. They ate some 
lunch on a picnic table on the Idaho side at Succor Creek State Park. Then 
they traversed over in to Oregon country and down to Owyhee State Park 
on the Owyhee Reservoir.  Up on top of the prairie it had just dried out so 
there was very little dust or mud. It made for a swell jaunt.  They travelled 
on past three fingers 
ridge.  Beyond that 
they rode around 
Round Mountain and 
back up to Succor 
Creek Park. Darrell 
brought us back to 
Jump Creek without 
getting lost. There 
were no mishaps and 
we took along plenty 
of petrol! 
 
 

Taking a look at the current stats, there is a remarkable increase in the number of people who take to ATV 
riding as a recreational sport today. That's no surprise at all since ATV riding is an extremely healthy out-
door sport for an individual AND as a family. The rising interest in the sport has also given the industry an 
extraordinary boost too. That's the good side.  The bad side is that many people are worried that with the 
growing number of people taking up the sport, more and more parts of the natural heritage in the form of for-
ests and land will end up being damaged by wayward ATV riders. While there are some quad riders who 
don't heed the calls of authorities to take care of the trails and parks that they ride on, MANY do!  As a result 
of these errant ATV riders, land has been eroded and/or destroyed. Countless number of animal species find 

their habitat closing in on them. Many ATV enthusiasts are 
ashamed of the behaviors of these few irresponsible people, 
but there's still something we can do about it - and it all 
starts from within.  For one, we can take the initiative to vol-
unteer at a local ATV park or trail that we often ride in. If 
you can contribute financially, that's even better, but many 
just contribute their energy and effort. It's important to have 
people like us volunteering to keep the ATV trails and parks 
in good condition so that there are still places for our future 
generation to ride in. Educating the kids about ways on how 
to preserve the trails and parks and teaching them about be-
ing responsible towards nature is important. What goes 
around, comes around. 

Story by Tony Mikael (www.atv4kids.com) 

Looking for someone to assist Pauline Jones in 
rebuilding our Boise ATV Trail Rider's web-
site.  Currently, she is using Microsoft's Front 
Page web program and our current web service 
provider would like us to update our website 
using a different product such as Dream-
weaver.  If you have any experience in using 
Dreamweaver, contact Pauline at 208-484-
3040 or e-mail her at prpjones@cableone.net .  

HELP PROTECT THE ENVIRONMENT—DO YOUR PART 

KNOW HOW TO BUILD 

WEBSITES? 

mailto:prpjones@cableone.net�
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My / Our Application:  Type of Membership / Dues:  
� New Membership     
� Yearly Renewal  (Dues Expire Every January 1) 
� Update (Change Address & Phone, E-mail, etc) 

�   Individual - $15 per year (18+ Years) 
� Spouse / Family - $20 per year 
� Sponsor / Business - $60 per year 
 

� Exempt / Complimentary (Agencies) 
� Associate - $10 per year (Advocate) 
� Honorary (Discretion of Officers) 

 

Member Information: 

 

Sponsor / Business / Exempt Information: 

 
 

 

Annual Membership Directory (Printed each Spring): 
� Yes, I / We want to be in Annual Membership Directory (Mark all that apply):  � Name  � Address  � Phone Number(s)  � E-mail address  

� No, do not list me/us at all in the Directory.   
 

Volunteer Activities: (Check all that apply.) 
� Cleaning & maintaining trails (CT) � Being a ride leader (RL) � Planning special social events (SE) 
� Supplying chain saw & trail equipment (SC) � Being an officer or director (OD) � Attending political meetings (AP) 
� Searching and rescuing lost or hurt people (SR) � Writing grants (WG) � Creating the newsletter (CR) 
� Teaching others how to ride ATVs safely (TO) � Assisting with web page (WP) � Mailing, folding newsletters, etc. (MF) 
� Other_______________________________(OT)     

 

Read Carefully Before Signing: 
 I / We recognize that riding an ATV is a hazardous activity that can result in serious personal injury or death.  I / We accept the risks 
inherent to riding with a group including, but not limited to, obstacles on and off the roads and trails, rapidly changing weather, limited visibility, 
variation of slope and steepness on and off the trails, surface or sub-surface conditions on and off the trails and roads, collisions with other ATVs 
including other riders, and collisions with devices used to mark the boundary of trails or roads. 
 

 In consideration of my / our participation in the events and rides of the Boise ATV Trail Riders and/or other club rides/events, I / we hereby 
release and agree to hold harmless the Boise ATV Trail Riders, their officers, directors, committees, employees and agents from all claims. 
 

 I / We have carefully read this agreement and the release of liability and fully understand its contents.  I / We are aware that this release of 
liability is a contract between the Boise ATV Trail Riders and myself / us and I / we sign it of my / our own free will.  My / our signature signifies that I 
/ we have read and agree with this release. 
 

Signatures________________________________________________Spouse____________________________________________________Date_______________________ 
 
 

For Boise ATV Trail Riders Official Use Only  
 

Date Received: _________ Check #:_________  Cash / Amount $_________ Receipt #:___________  � Card & Receipt Sent  �  List Updated  � Name Tag Ordered  � Membership No.___________ 

  

Member Last Name (Print):                                                                         First Name (Print): Spouse (Print): 

Street Address (Print): 

City (Print): State (Print): Zip (Print): 

Home Phone:                                                                                               Work Phone: Cell/Mobile Phone: 

Sponsor / Business Name (Print): Sponsor Contact Name (Print): Sponsor Job Title (Print): 

Business Address, City, Zip (Print):: Sponsor Phone: 

Sponsor / Business Advertisement in PAPER TRACKS Newsletter:     � Yes (Business card enclosed)    �  No (Not necessary to be in newsletter 

(Note:  Please send us a business card or JPG graphic of your logo so that we can create your advertisement.  Ad Size:  3 ¼” x 2” Approximately.)  

All newsletters are sent electronically.  My/our e-mail address is: 
 

E-Mail Address:________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

10/28/2009 BATR Member Application  

Application for 
Boise ATV Trail Riders Membership 
P.O. Box 190933, Boise, Idaho  83719  

www.boiseatvtrailriders.org   

Member No:___________ 
 2009    2010    2011   2012 
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